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JUNCTION CITY – For local quilters, Operation Quilt has found a way to bring warmth to both the body and the soul. 
Last Thursday, Junction City’s Thimbles and Threads held an all day quilting session for those wanting to make quilts to send to service people in Iraq.

The group started after long-time Thimbles and Threads customer Col. Ginger Banks approached owner Bobby Delees for help with her project Operation Quilt. Her goal is to send as many quilts as possible to those serving in Iraq.

For Delees, participating in Operation Quilt was a no-brainer. “It was something we had to do as a community. It is important to give the opportunity to community members,” says Delees. 

The project is being done all over the U.S., and Junction City’s location is being referred to as the “West of the Cascades Operation Quilt.” 
For those involved with the project, it’s about more than just quilts. Manager Nancy Shaidell says that, “Of all the 3500 quilts sent out, nobody has come home in a body bag. I think that’s a really neat thing.” 

But it is not just those that work at the store that have found comfort in sewing for the soldiers, customer Cindy Gibson spent 8 years in the Navy and her husband just retired from 20 years in the Reserves in Eugene. For them, the service people in Iraq hold an even closer importance. 

Marilyn Welch’s recently deceased husband also served in the military and she has found comfort in her new quilting hobby. Welch found Operation Quilt in an almost serendipitous like manner. After her husband’s death, her doctor told her that she needed to find a hobby to occupy her time. While contemplating what her new hobby would be, she picked up that day’s copy of the Register Guard where an article about Thimbles and Threads’ involvement with Operation Quilt appeared. “I never read the newspaper and today I bought one,” says Welch. Immediately she knew quilting for those serving in Iraq was what she needed to do. “It was meant to be,” she says.
The ladies making the quilts know that what they are doing is important to the people over there. Manager Nancy Shaidell believes that, “It doesn’t matter what our politics are, we have to support our service people.”

The store’s goal is to complete 100 quilts by September 1st for 100 soldiers who are being deployed out of the area at that time. Says Shaidell, “We are going to continue to do it for as long as we have these soldiers, sailors, and service people.”

Agrees employee Diane Miller, who has a brother in Iraq, “This is a good thing. It’s a piece of home with them.”

